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Recently, several 17th Artillery veterans suggested that our news letter be named The Castle. It has been said that the castle newsletter was organized and first written in Vietnam. If anyone knows different please share with us. The following coat of arms explains that the Castle was occupied by the 17th Artillery. That is why the newsletter was named The Castle . As of this date neither of the two active duty Battalions use the name on their newsletters.  Therefore as the Association President, I officially name our newsletter The Castle.

17th FIELD ARTILLERY

HERALDIC TIMES
(Coat of Arms)  

Shield:



Gules, a conventionalized castle of Ehrenbreitstein with ramp or on mount proper, debruised by a bendlet argent bearing two ribbons of the field and azure with seventeen mullets of the last.  A sinister canton bendy of eight ermine and of the field. 

Crest: 

On a wreath of the colors, or and gules, a mount argent garnished vert, bearing a linden leaf proper charged with a fleur-de-lis argent. 

Motto:


In Time of Peace Prepare for War.

Symbolism:

The field of the shield is red, the artillery color.  The principal charge is the castle of Ehrenbreitstein bedruised by a bendlet carrying the American colors and seventeen stars, to signify the occupation of the castle by the 17th Field Artillery.  The canton alludes  to the arms of the 8th Field Artillery from which men were transferred to organize the 17th Field Artillery. The crest commemorates the two most noteworthy battle incidents.  The white mountain is for Blanc Mont.  The leaf is taken from Verte Feuille Farm, on of the positions occupied by  the regiment in the Soissons offensive; the linden leaf was chosen as being very common in that region.  The fleur-de-lis is from the arms of Soissons. 

DISTINCTIVE INSIGNIA
The distinctive insignia is the shield of the coat of arms. 

Hello 17th Artillery Veterans,

 I would like to express my sincere appreciation and to give a heart felt thanks to all who have helped during this past year with the Search Committee. We had a lot of success in locating and making contact with many of our lost friends and buddies. However, we need to keep working and pressing hard at this task. There are many more veterans of whom we wish to find.  I have looked at all the hard work that everyone has contributed in making this Association a success and to me it is a miracle.  I see it as a life long home for all who served in the 17th Artillery. I'm inviting anyone and everyone who wants to help with locating lost Veterans of the 17th to contact me, and believe me  we can use the help. My hat is off to our Association President Richard Jones and Webmaster Ed Hitchner for giving the Organization wings. Its not a dream any longer, we can fly, it is real. See you all at the Reunion in June 2001. 

Best Regards to all,

Mike Burke 

Bootzy101@aol.com 

949-645-9284

Message From

1st Vice President

I would like to thank Richard Jones for the fine job he is doing as President. The association is growing very well but we still have a long way to go. The addition of our Web site will certainly be an asset, and a great recruitment tool. As with any organization  the need for financial support is very important for its survival, therefore at the reunion we need to discuss various ways to generate finances.  The funds for the web site was a donation from several that attended the reunion in November 1999.  These persons are the veterans that formed the Association of whom signed the by-laws and constitution.  We would like more of these donations.

I would also like to remind everyone about the up coming reunion. Please make plans to attend.   My wife and I have attended the previous ones and had a fantastic time. So I hope to see many new faces in June 2001. 

I wish all of you the best and hope to see everyone in June. 

Paul Fusco

Trip To Washington, DC

         Written by:  John J. Picciolo

My wife and I were scheduled to participate in reunion festivities with the 17th Artillery Regiment Association in June 2000 at Washington, DC., but we had an emergency and could not attend.  So we then planned a vacation in November 2000 at Washington DC making sure that we could attend the Vietnam Veterans memorial ceremony at the Wall and the Ia Drang Banquet on November 11.  I was in Ia Drang with C Battery 2/17th FA in November 1965, and fired with B Battery 1/21st FA at LZ Columbus and then LZ Crook in support of the 1st Cavalry.  I looked forward to meeting some of the soldiers who the 17th supported at LZ X-Ray.  We left Illinois on November 5th, enjoyed a beautiful late fall drive across Ohio and Pennsylvania, and spent an entire day in Gettysburg.  We liked being tourists in Washington and visited many museums and government buildings. 

 

The Vietnam Veterans' ceremony began at 9:00 a.m.  We arrived early at the Wall, and the area was filled with veterans and their families and friends.  I recognized no one, but even if I had served with one of the vets, I probably would not have been able to recognize him. Thirty-five years can make a big change in a person's appearance. We are now all over 50 years old, and most of us can not fit in our old uniforms.  I had seen the travelling wall in Chicago, but the real Wall was awesome.  The polished black panels, with names arranged chronically, meeting in the center and blending into the landscape made a true memorial setting.  I personally appreciate the Wall more than statues as a memorial.  The bronze sculptures of the grunts and the nurses are meaningful in their own, but the Wall seems a more fitting memorial.  The simplicity gives one a feeling that is hard to put into words.  I managed to find all of the names on my list of KIA's of the 17th on the wall.  I could vaguely remember the face of the one vet from my battery, Billy Foster, but the others on my list remain faceless.  I tried to visualize some of them from the meager information I had collected on each man from the Letters of Condolences and TAGCEN files.  I had names, birthdays, hometowns, race, and religion, but no faces.  I lingered a long time at the wall panel containing the April 3, 1968 casualties of Charlie battery.  Most of the eleven names were FDC personnel, and I felt a strong bond with these men as I had served in Charlie battery's FDC in 1965-66.  The ceremony began at 9:00 a.m. with Jan Scruggs, Founder and President of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Fund, as Master of Ceremonies.  The presentation of colors by the various armed forces color guards was followed by a touching pledge of allegiance by a 7th grade girl from Ohio.  The National Anthem was sung, and the colors were retired.  Various speakers followed the invocation, including LTG Hal Moore of the 1st Cav .  He presented a plaque to Jim Driver from Ireland whose brother, Lt. John Driver, served with the 1st Cav and was a casualty of Vietnam.  The keynote address was given by Dr. J. Craig Venter, a Vietnam veteran and now President and CEO of Celera Genomics Corporation.  After the speeches, various veteran groups and organizations held ceremonial wreath lying at the Wall.  A bagpiper then played “Amazing Grace,” which was followed by “Taps.”  The ceremony ended, and some informal meetings and greetings took place.  I talked to a few 1st Cav vets, and soon my wife and I decided to attend the World War II Groundbreaking Ceremony.  I will admit that my visit to the Wall was the highlight of our vacation.  I feel that every Vietnam Vet should visit the wall and experience what this memorial means to them personally.  My 65-66 tour was finally ended.

 Sincerely,

John J. Picciolo

My Experiences with 2/17th Artillery

Written by: Richard Siebe


I joined the Army on June 30, 1965. I was in college at the time and found that I liked chasing women and drinking beer more than I liked going to class, so I figured I had better find some direction in my life. I went through Basic and AIT (Wheeled Vehicle Mechanic) at Fort Ord, Ca. I had orders for Jump School at Fort Benning, but went to Ft. Knox for Track Vehicle Mechanic School instead. Upon graduation, I once again had orders to go to Jump School, but since my Company Commander convinced me to apply for OCS, I was delayed again. 


I ended up at Ft. Sill attending Artillery and Missile OCS.  After graduating, I spent 8 months at Ft. Polk in a basic training Company. In June 1967, I received orders for the 1st Cav Division with a 2-week side trip to Panama for Jungle School. The most important lesson I learned in Panama was that no matter how comfortable and how good they looked, Corcran Jump boots are not made for a wet environment.  My first pair lasted 8 days, and my 2nd pair just barely made it through the rest of the course.


In August 1967, I arrived at Camp Radcliff with the !st Cav and after a brief indoctrination and training, was assigned to 2/17th Artillery.  At that time, 2/17th was attached to the 1st Cav Division, and we consisted of 4 firing batteries (A, B, C, & D), Hqs, and Svc Battery.  A, B & C Batteries were 105 Towed and D consisted of (4) 155’s towed.  The 3-105 Batteries rotated between Camp Radcliff, LZ Schueller and the 1st Cav’s AO, while D battery spent most of its time at Vinh Tanh, also known as Happy Valley, between An Khe an Quin Nhon.  I was assigned to C Battery but ended up working as a Liaison Officer, working with the 1st Cav units that were at Camp Radcliff.  Since I was a new guy, it was decided I should go on an overnight air assault with 1/7th Cav to see what was going on in the area.  Fortunately, only 1 shot was fired in the 2 days we were out.  After a lot of walking, I definitely slept well when we got back.


A month or so later I was given the task of firing some defensive target’s for the An Khe jail. MACV had plotted the targets, so all I had to do was observe where they were and see if they were in the correct location and not in town. After a short social interlude with the Jail’s Commandant, we fired the first 5 targets with no problems using smoke rounds. The sixth round, however, landed right in the middle of  Sin City ( those of you who spent any time at Camp Radcliff know what I’m talking about). I have never seen so many GI’s move so fast out of the gates of Sin City in my life.  Generally high explosive rounds followed a smoke round.  At that time smoke rounds marked the targets. 


A short time later, the 1/5th Cav rotated back to Camp Radcliff and their Artillery Liaison Officer went on R&R so I got plenty of flying time in the command and control chopper prepping air assaults and going any where the CO of the 1/5th went for 2 weeks. In November 1967, we were attached to the 41st Artillery Group and I started flying with the Air Force Forward Air Controllers to teach them how to call in fire missions if they happened to catch a NVA Battalion in the open. (every FO’s dream)  While I was flying with them, we had no such luck.  We did fire a lot of registrations for D battery though.


In January 1968, I was assigned to B/2/17as the FDO.  We were at Camp Radcliff at the time, and then shortly after, we moved to LZ Schueller. Until that time, A, B, and C batteries moved about every 30 days.  Once we got to LZ Schueller, we found out that we would be there quite a while so we began making LZ Schueller a more permanent fire base. The first time we were mortared by the VC, one of my people woke me up and I went out to take a look. The mortar flashes that I saw were right on line with the infantry mortar location.  Since the infantry had put a couple of rounds inside our perimeter the night before, I told him to not worry about it.  In the morning I found out how wrong I was, a VC round had landed about 2’ from the entrance to the FDC.


Normally LZ Schueller would get mortared once a month, but on April 10, 1968 (1 week after C battery had been over run near Quin Nhon on April 3, 1968), an engineer unit was ambushed west of LZ Schueller.  A short time later, A/3/6 Artillery near the Mang Yang Pass, were mortared, and then while we (B/2/17) were firing in support of A/3/6  we started to get mortared. The two things that I remember most about that day are Steve Jordan going to the mess hall to get me some lunch, and just as he came out, we started getting mortared so he dodged the incoming to bring me a plate of spaghetti that I never had a chance to eat.  He reminded me constantly that he had sacrificed so much to bring me that plate. At the same time our latrine/ shower with an immersion heater was also hit and burned to the ground.  I hate cold showers.  In May 1968, I became XO of Bravo.  Then in July, I went back to Battalion as an Asst. S3 until my tour was over.


The last week of August 1968 was the worst time I had while I was in Vietnam. I was trying to gear myself into becoming a civilian and going home, but there was still a war going on, and I had to identify the bodies of Cliff Draper, killed during a mortar attack on LZ Schueller, and Steve Jordan, killed while TDY as an FO with the 1/50 Mechanized Infantry.  I almost got into a fight with the graves registration person after I said, “Yes, that is Steve Jordan,” and he asked me how I identified him.  He was just doing his job, but it still hurt to lose someone you knew.  Two days later, I was on my way home and my military career was over.


An interesting side note was that while I was in college in 1964, I read a book titled Street Without Joy, by Bernard Fall, about the French in Vietnam in the 50’s.  It is a great book, and it is ironic that French Mobile Group 100 was ambushed and nearly wiped out in 1954 within 2 kilometers of where I was assigned to B/2/17th Artillery at LZ Schuller in the year of 1968.

Richard Siebe

Treasurer

REMINISCE   AND  REUNION

Written by Lewis Crownover

The Dictionary describes the word “REMINISCE” is to “RECALL PAST
EXPERIENCES” or “INDULGE IN REMINISCE”.  I like it when I have a few quiet minutes to reminisce over some of my army times.  I often wonder where some of the personnel are that I have known in the past.  I think more of the times in my combat units.  I think of some of the situations we 
were in and where some of the men are now.  Yes I “REMINISCE” a lot.











In the past I have not had any use for a computer.  My daughter had been bugging me to get one.  She says she could use it in her college classes and type reports.  Before I retired, I used one where I worked, so I wasn’t completely computer illiterate.  I finally gave in and purchased a computer.
One day while “REMINISCING” about my army units, I decided to try to find the army on the computer.  I checked the “SEARCH – USARMY” and hit the Jackpot.

I found the 1st Cavalry Division at Fort Hood, Texas.  Since the 2nd Bn 17th F.A. was attached for support, I wrote their association to see if I was qualified to join.  They replied in the affirmative, so I joined the 1st Cav association.  I also joined the “TAR HEEL (North Carolina) Chapter”.

During my search I could find nothing about the 2nd Bn 17th F.A.  I had been assigned to the 6th Bn 15th F.A. in Korea, so I decided to look it up.  The 7th Infantry Division had been replaced by the 2nd Infantry Division.  In it’s subordinate units I found the 2nd Bn 17th F.A.  While checking the History of the 17th, I found the 17th F.A.R. had just come on line in the computer.  First I contacted Mike Burke, he got me in contact with Norman R. Jones.  Needless to say, I am now a member of the 17th F.A.R. Association.

As a member in good standing, I proceeded to check out some of the names on the association roster.



1.  Sent e-mail message to J.F. Widner asking if he remembered me.  He not only remembered me, he replaced me in Ammo Section and I replaced him as the chief of section on the howitzer. 





2.  Sent e-mail message to Dave Bickler asking if our mascot (Pvt Action-a goat) was still in the Battery?  Not only was he still there, he had been promoted to Corporal and received a purple heart for being wounded in action.  Dave saw the Certificate awarding it.  




3.  Richard A. Kidd – Sergeant Major of the Army 

1991 thru 1995 was on the same orders assigning us to the 1st Cav from Saigon. He was assigned to the  5th Cav and I to the 17th F.A.

4.  George E. Harbison is on the same orders assigning us to the states.











It is nice to “ REMINISCE”, but it is a heck of a lot better to “REMINISCE” between friends and unit members at the “ASSOCIATION REUNION” in June. Those of you who haven’t planned to attend should rethink that decision.  I look forward to attending and renewing these friendships.  








“I LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT THE REUNION”.













Your Comrade-in-Arms,













Lewis A. Crownover

From the Association President
During the last six to eight months there has been a few newsworthy events take place.  They have been positive in nature. It has been quite busy in that we have found almost 60 of our veterans. They keep popping up here and there.  Recently during a two day period John (Jack) Picciolo located  twelve 17th Artillery Veterans that were not on our roster.  When I say located them, I mean he actually talked with them via telephone.  Also Neal Fouts and Terry Wallace have located eight to ten from Service and Alpha Batteries via phone also.  Mike Burke has established several connections with some of his buddies that provided rosters of the entire battalion for 1970-71.  I received a list from the 1st Cavalry Division providing us with about twenty five additional names that I have written to.  I haven't heard from all of them yet. Those that have responded are on the roster.  I encourage all of you to find several of your buddies and get the information to us.  We also have eight to ten veterans that served with the 17th Artillery during the Korean War.  They are part of our association also. So be on the look out for their buddies too.  We all need to thank our Webmaster (Ed Hitchner). We have found several persons through the site.  Ed, we enjoy what you are doing and your work is outstanding.  

During our reunion at Washington, DC several of our members suggested to me, that I should try and get Webster Cole to be our chaplain.  After returning home I decided to let everything get back to normal and for everyone to rest up a bit.  I then asked Michael Burke what he though of the idea, and he said, "great".  Several weeks ago I asked Webbie about taking on the position, and he told me he needed some time to think about it.  He also asked a few questions about the position.  I tried to get as many answers as I could and said a few prayers.  I finally found some answers from the American Legion and VFW as well as a couple of other associations.  I then sent those answers to him and waited.  Within a couple of days my prayers were answered, Webbie accepted the position.  I am very proud to announce, that I appointed Webster Cole as our chaplain. Thank you Webster, you are a true friend that I respect very much. I'm sure you will be of great service to our organization.  

Thomas Vernor (Top Vernor) a life time member of our association is very ill.  I have been trying to keep you all up to date on his progress.  I knew Tom while serving in Vietnam and the last couple years. He is a persistent person and a fighter.  So continue to send him Emails and cards, they build his morale.   Tom we know it is rough for you at this time, but you are not alone. Our thoughts and prayers are with you. We wish you a speedy recovery.    

Avery Hall is working very hard on the Fort Sill end of the reunion.  I have recently talked with him and he is doing a lot of coordination with the Commanding General and his staff to make this a huge success. He is setting up a live fire demonstration , visits to various sites on post and a lunch meal in the troops dining facility.  He has also arranged for guest speakers at our banquet.  Those of you that have done some type of arrangement for an organization know that it is not an easy task to perform.  He will also be helping me to set up the hospitality room.  Avery we thank you very much.

Our web site address is as follows:

www.17thartilleryregiment.org
Association Officers and Staff

President:  Norman R. Jones

1st Vice President:  Paul Fusco

Secretary:  John Ryan

Treasurer:  Richard Siebe

Search Committee Chief:  Mike Burke

Chaplain:  Webster Cole

Webmaster:  Edward Hitchner

SEE YOU AT THE REUNION JUNE, 21,22,23, 2001! 

Norman R. Jones 

JonesNormR68@cs.com
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